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The Parish Council has (again) been asked if it would 
like to adopt the telephone kiosk in Cross Keys Road (at 
the entrance to the Rec and Shop).  In 2016 we had  
requested information from BT as to whether the kiosk 
had been at all utilised as a telephone box, and were 
informed that there has been no usage over a few 
years.  We had also attempted to see if there was any 
interest in the Parish for someone/a group to take over 
the care and usage of the kiosk - and if there was 
interest, the Parish Council would go through the 
process of óadoptionô.  There was no interest at that 
time. 
 

Locally, Streatley has adopted a telephone kiosk and 
have converted it to a book exchange.  Other adoptions 
have included the use as a defibrillator point, a plant 
exchange, a wildlife information centre, and more. 
 

If anyone is interested in putting forward their idea and 
provide a plan for its management, the Parish Council 
would love to hear from you.  Please contact me. 
 

Cllr Bryan Urbick, editor@southstoke.org.uk 
 

Our Telephone Kiosk: 
Looking To Be Adopted 
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Get A Customer Account 
 

There is a major new initiative at The Shop. At the May 
Fayre we will be launching Customer Accounts to start 
from 1st June. It is an easy way to pay, there are added 
benefits and it helps the shop. 
 

How it Works 
Sign up for a Customer Account and set up a monthly 
standing order for at least Ã20 with your bank ï we 
have all the forms. You can have Ã20, Ã100 a month, 
any amount to suit. You can change at any time. 
 

When you buy goods in the 
shop, just ask for it to be on 
your account. Job done. When 
you have used up your credit, 
just pay in the normal way. 
 

You can have more than one 
person named on an account, 
but initially we are suggesting 
that anyone using the account 
should be over 16. 
 

Benefits 
Not only is this an easy way to pay but also Account 
holders will get added benefits. 
 

¶ Monthly prize draw 
¶ Priority at Shop events 
¶ Exclusive offers 
 

We will change the benefits from time to time. 
 

Sign up 
Come and see us at the May Fayre or drop into the 
Shop to pick up a form. We will be happy to tell you all 
about it. 
 
 

Geoff Ward 

http://www.southstoke.org.uk
mailto:editor@southstoke.org.uk
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On 26th April two other Parish Cllrs and I received at 
their request, a delegation from Savills, to advise us of 
Christ Churchôs ambitions for developing three of their 
pieces of land in and around the village. These 3 sites/
plots are shown on the map below. 
Site 1 ï Outline details of 9 houses for this site had 

been previously advised to the Parish Council (PC) late 
last year and an outline layout was re-produced in the 
December 2017 edition of this newsletter. 
 

Savills advised that they had now submitted a Pre-
application request for a proposed nine house develop-
ment to SODC Planning, and had received the planning 
officerôs report.  Despite being pressed by Councillors, 
Savillôs have refused to supply us with a copy of this re-
port, and were also wary of confirming that any of the 
houses would ï if  built - be classed as óaffordableô. 
Although Savillôs did not ask us for an opinion on this 
proposal, we identified our main reservations about such 
a development, namely: 
 

¶ It is outside the village boundary, in an AONB 
¶ It would extend the village nearer to Goring 
¶ It is likely to create a dangerous entrance onto South 
Bank, close to a blind  corner 

¶ It would harm this part of The Ridgeway National 
Trail and AONB 

 

Our understanding is that Savillôs will now work with 
their consultants to produce an outline Planning Applica-
tion, and assuming this to be submitted to SODC, the 
PC and public will then be invited to submit a formal re-
sponse.  We have not been advised of any timescale for 
this for such an application. 
 

Site 2 ï Savillôs advised that they had a few days previ-
ously submitted a Pre-application for ñup toò 3 houses 
on this site, and that were therefore still awaiting the of-
ficerôs formal response/report.  Again they did not ask us 
for any opinion, but on top of AONB concerns we ex-
pressed concern about flood plain considerations.  It 
should also be noted that Savillôs advised that they had 
discussed their plans with a number of the immediate 
neighbours. 

Site 3 ï Savillôs advised that they had not progressed 
any plan for this site as yet, but had concluded that only 
one house could be accommodated because of the ne-
cessity to retain an entrance for farming vehicles to the 
land behind, as well as the siteôs proximity to the rail-
way/embankment. 
 

- - - - - 
 

If anyone would like to make any comments on these 
proposals, please drop me note or an email, and I will 
pass these on to my Councillor colleagues.  We will aim 
to keep parishioners updated on any further movement 
by Christ Church or their agents to  progress any one of 
these three proposed developments. 
 

Whilst we had the opportunity, we mentioned the follow-
ing to Savillôs: 
 
¶ That we were progressing with Oxfordshire County 
Council (OCC) the classification of three pathways on 
Christ Church land as Rights of Way, and that any 
help they could give us in this matter might help 
avoid a long wait with OCC procedures.  Details of 
each of these Rights of Way locations appeared in 
the October 2018 newsletter. 

¶ Our need for a new Community Hall and Shop prem-
ises, and that we would welcome any support that 
Savillôs/Christ Church could give us to achieve this 
aim. 

 

Cllr Roy McMillan 
Chairman, South Stoke Parish Council 
07770592667  roy@rmcmillan.com 

Christ Churchôs Housing Development Ambitions For South Stoke 

mailto:roy@rmcmillan.com
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From The Amenities Charity 
May Fayre White Elephant 

 

Look in your lofts, search your sheds, excavate your 
garage and reveal those things that you no longer 
need. 
 

Bring unwanted articles along to the Village Hall 
from 2.00 till 4.00 on Sunday 6th May and we will 
lovingly present them for sale at the Amenities 
Charity White Elephant Stall at the May Fayre on 
Monday May 7th.  Books, videos, CDôs, vinyl are all 
welcome too - give yourself some space! 
 

The Amenities Charity looks  
after the Recreation Ground and 
the Village Hall so any funds 
raised will benefit the village.   
 

We are about to embark on sev-
eral expensive and time con-
suming projects so if you have a 
bit of time and would like to help, 
please get in touch with me. 
 

Chris Bertrand 
Acting Chair, candjbertrand@gmail.com South Stoke Community Shop Rocks! 

  

To celebrate the shopôs 5th year of trading we have 
launched South Stoke Shop Rocks!  
 

The rock painting craze is sweeping the nation and 
weôd like South Stoke to be part of it.  
 

On Saturday over 80 rocks were painted at the Rec as 
young and old alike got creative.  
 

These rocks have now been hidden around the village 
for others to find. The idea is simple, if you find a rock 
take a picture of it and post it in our Facebook page 
South Stoke Shop Rocks (so that the original artist 
knows their rock has been found), then either re-hide it 
somewhere else or keep it. If you keep the rock please 
hide another in its place!  
 

We have also hidden 5 special glittery golden rocks 
around the village. Find one of these and return it to the 
shop to claim a prize!  
 

Happy hunting.  
  

Clare Wortley 
clarewortley@me.com 

South Stoke 200 Club 
The April draw took place on Monday 16th in the Perch 
& Pike and the lucky winners this month were: 
  

 1st prize (Ã89) Jo Kennedy 
 2nd prize (Ã66) Angela Exley 
 3rd prize (Ã44) Sue Lyons 
 4th prize (Ã23) David Kennedy 
  

The May draw will take place on Monday 14th in the 
Perch & Pike at around 9.30pm, after the Amenities 
Charity meeting. 
  

200 Club members will probably be aware that a new 
data protection law comes into effect on 25th May. 
When you joined the 200 Club you provided simple 
personal information (your name, postal address, email 
address and/or phone number) so that the Amenities 
Charity could administer the 200 Club efficiently - most 
importantly, to let you know when you had won a prize, 
but also to manage Gift Aid under HMRC 
requirements. The way the Amenities Charity uses 
your information will not change but if you want to find 
out more please contact Mark Taylor whose contact 
details are below. 
  

To find out more about the South Stoke 200 Club, 
please contact Mark Taylor (phone 872670 / 
07985922031, email: lavath.taylors@btinternet.com). 
  

And donôt forget to raise FREE funds for us, every time 
you shop on line.  We continue to steadily raise money 
each month, and it doesnôt cost you anything at all.  
Register at Give As You Live, and the donations are 
given by the participating retailers.   
  

www.giveasyoulive.com/join/southstokehallandrec    

Getting Ready For GDPR 
  

The new General Data Protection Regulations come 
into effect soon - on 25 May 2018. To help the Parish 
Council comply with GDPR consent requirements, we 
will shortly be sending all who are on the Parish e-mail 
list an óopt inô button that will take you through the pro-
cess to confirm that you would still like to receive con-
tent linked to happenings and issues relevant to the 
Parish.  If you are on the e-mail list, please do keep an 
eye out for that email. If you do not confirm ,we will be 
obliged to remove your name from that list.    
 

If you are not and would like to be on the mailing list, 
please e-mail me.  I will provide to you a link to sign up. 
 

Cllr Bryan Urbick 
South Stoke Parish Council, editor@southstoke.org.uk 

mailto:candjbertrand@gmail.com
mailto:clarewortley@me.com
mailto:lavath.taylors@btinternet.com
http://www.giveasyoulive.com/join/southstokehallandrec
mailto:editor@southstoke.org.uk
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Planning Applications In South Stoke 
 

New applications (to be discussed at next Parish 
Council Meeting).  No new applications at the time of 
going to press. 
 

Pending Decision by SODC 
 

¶ P18/S0571/FUL - The Coaching Barn, Little Stoke 
Manor, Little Stoke: Proposal to make a space to 
coach people, mainly children, in Arts and Country 
skills.  Plans amended 4th April 2018.  PARISH 
COUNCIL RECOMMENDED APPROVAL 

¶ P18/S0359/LB - The Coaching Barn, Little Stoke 
Manor, Little Stoke:  Listed Building consent for pro-
posal to make a space to coach people, mainly chil-
dren, in Arts and Country skills. Plans amended 4th 
April 2018.  PARISH COUNCIL RECOMMENDED 
APPROVAL 

 

Decisions by SODC 
 

¶ P18/S0297/HH - Manor House, The Street:  Existing 
Barn conversion to ancillary domestic accommoda-
tion.  Amended by plans which remove rooflights in 
street elevation and add one in the garden elevation.  
PARISH COUNCIL RECOMMENDED APPROVAL.  
SODC GRANTEDS PLANNING PERMISSION. 

¶ P18/S0298/LB - Manor House, The Street:  Listed 
Building consent of existing Barn conversion to an-
cillary domestic accommodation.  Amended by plans 
which remove rooflights in street elevation and add 
one in the garden elevation.  PARISH COUNCIL 
RECOMMENDED APPROVAL.  SODC GRANTED 
PLANNING PERMISSION. 

 

For further detail about these or any planning applica-
tion, please refer to the South Oxford District Council 
website:  www.southoxon.gov.uk. 

Thank You 
Fundraising For Children With Cancer UK 

 

I would like to say a big thank you to everyone in the 
village who has supported me and my chosen charity 
Children with Cancer UK.  At the time of writing, I have 
raised a whopping Ã5,551.97 including gift aid. 
 

I have also completed my first challenge - the London 
Marathon!  This certainly was challenging. It was the 
hottest London Marathon on record and this was evi-
dent by the number of people needing treatment from 
St Johnôs Ambulance.  The weather forecasters were 
saying it was over 24 degrees, but I met someone who 
had recorded over 30 at one point on the Isle of 
Dogs.  Running past the Cutty Sark, over Tower Bridge 
and past Canary Wharf, along Embankment and past 
Westminster & Buckingham Palaces whilst being 
cheered on by thousands of people is an amazing ex-
perience. 
 

But after 5 hours, 12 minutes and 26 seconds, I 
crossed the finish line in front of Buckingham Pal-
ace.  Whilst I would have been disappointed with that 
time before, the temperatures meant that to me, the 
time was irrelevant.  It was completing the challenge I 
had set myself (getting around in one piece) and raising 
lots of money for charity that I will remember. 
 

Once again, thank you to the community of South Stoke 
for all your kind wishes, support and of course sponsor-
ship. 
 

Now I am looking forward to challenge number 2: a 
50Km (31.07 miles) off road obstacle ultra marathon 
course at the beginning of June.  
 
Phil Wortley (not quite 40 yet) 
philwortley@mac.com 
 
If you would like to sponsor Phil, please do visit his 
fundraising page at www.virginmoneygiving.com/
phils4for40 

South Stoke Community Shop  
Needs More Space!  

  

We are looking for a space (3m long x 1m wide x 
2m high) to store some shop equipment, shelving 
unit etc.  Do you have space in your garage/ 
shed/ outbuilding? If you can help please get in 
touch. Give the Shop a ring on 01491 871633. 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk
mailto:philwortley@mac.com
http://www.virginmoneygiving.com/phils4for40
http://www.virginmoneygiving.com/phils4for40
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South Stoke Womenôs Institute 
 

We met in the Village hall on Tuesdat10th April.  Eve 
Thynne welcomed our Members and also a visitor.  
 

Five members celebrated their birthdays this month, 
receiving a card and small gift.  One member, 
unfortunately unable to attend, celebrated her 95th 
birthday this month.   
 

Our speaker was Kevin Little from the fish shop in 
óSmelly Alleyô in Reading who told us the origin of the 
name smelly alley ï nothing to do 
with his shop!  It was an open drain 
many years ago and was the only 
access from Friar Street to Broad 
Street so they put the drain in a 
pipe and made ñUnion Streetò -  
meaning the joining of the two 
Streets.   óSmelly alleyô just described what it used to be. 
 

He kept us all amused with wonderful stories of his life,  
many he agreed could not happen today.  He also spoke 
of his dealings with óhealth and safetyô inspectors!  He 
told us about his wonderful rescued animals he has on 
his farm in the Blackdown Hills in Devon which have 
included many cats, a duck and a very bad tempered 
donkey. 
 

We then had a delicious tea provided by Pat Hawkins, 
Margaret Thorp and Blondie Russell. 
 

Our next meeting will be our Resolutions Meeting on 
May 8th at which we will have a plant stall and a raffle. 
 

Eve Thynne 

Howôre The Bees Doing? 
 

The generally cold April weather has slowed the honey-
bees progress. They have mostly stayed in their hives, 
uninspected, where they will probably be creating 
queen cells, ready to swarm when the weather warms 
in early May. 
 

Other bees in the village are braver about the weather, 
and queen bumblebees are out foraging now. The fer-
tile queens are the only ones to over winter, and now 
must provision their nests with pollen and honey.  Eggs 
are laid and the queens retire to keep the first brood 
warm, and once the sterile females emerge the queens 
revert to egg-laying only.   
 

There are 24 species of bumblebee in the UK and the 
most common of these around here are the buff-tailed 
bumblebee Bombus terrestris and the tree bumblebee 
Bombus hypnorum, which is a relatively new species in 
the UK. The queens of both can be seen now. 

Another bee commonly seen in South Stoke in April 
and May is the Hairy-footed flower bee Anthophora 
plumipes. The females are all black, and the males are 
a lighter, buff colour. They look like bumblebees, but 
they arenôt. They live in the wall by the village notice-
board just up from the pub, where they can be seen 
taking in pollen to their nests in the mortar. 

Wallingford Museum 
 

Guided Historic Town Walks - The popular walks 
have recommenced on Saturday mornings, starting 
from the Town Hall at 11.00am. Walks last 1 - 2 hours 
and cost Ã5 per head, money which will be donated to 
support Wallingford Museum.  
 

These are general walks 
covering the rich history 
of Wallingford, but also 
touching on the links with 
Agatha Christie and 
'Midsomer Murders'. 
They will appeal to resi-
dents and visitors alike. 
 

If youôd like to organise a 
Town Walk like this for your group / society / school at a 
different time, then please contact Philip Burton on 
01491-836200 or pburton6@talktalk.net. 
 
 

A Night At The Museum - Wallingford Museum will 
have a special one-off evening opening at half price 
(Adults Ã2.50, children free as usual), on Friday 18th 
May (6pm to 9pm) offering a chance to see our current 
exhibitions and also take a look 'behind the scenes' at a 
time when we are usually closed.   
 

You can also find out more about how the museum is 
run and what opportunities there are to join the team of 
volunteers! 
 

www.wallingfordmuseum.org.uk 

Now Use Your Mobile Phone  
As A Paperless Rail Ticket 

 

A new free app from GWR will 
allow you to buy your ticket 
online and then use your smart 
phone to walk through station 
barriers without a paper ticket. 
 

Great Western Railways say itôs 
a green and more efficient way 
to travel and that if all users of 
the app were to buy their paper-
free tickets this way, it would 
save a 500 metre high pile of 
orange rail tickets every year 
and avoid litter at stations. 
 

For more information, read 
GWRôs press release at https://www.gwr.com and 
follow the links to get going with the new GWR app.  

mailto:pburton6@talktalk.net
http://www.wallingfordmuseum.org.uk
https://www.gwr.com
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Digging up daffodil bulbs 
 

In a small garden space is a constant problem so 
although it would probably be best to let the daffodils 
and tulips die down naturally sometimes it is worth 
digging them up and storing them. I have a number in 
troughs and I need the troughs for summer bedding. (I 
grew a huge quantity from seed and now have nowhere 
to put them!)  Donôt cut off the leaves - the plants need 
the nutrition to go back into the bulb. Allow them to dry 
off before storing in a dry cool place. 
 

The Plants will decide 
 

Recommending particular plants and varieties is fraught 
with danger. They may like you but they might detest 
me!  What I mean is, when we moved from Shinfield I 
wanted to put in some climbing roses to cover various 
bits of trellis. Penny Lane had been amazing - a pink, 
scented, almost thorn-less rose that bloomed two or 
three times a year (so I planted two).  Six years later 
they have hardly grown. Compassion was another 
wonderful rose I had in my previous garden - big blousy 
blooms, vigorous growth, two showings, beautiful scent. 
It has hardly performed here and struggles with severe 
black spot. 
 

On a slightly different tack, letôs look at Honesty. The 
purple blooms are striking and lead on to those amazing 
silvery moon-like seed pods. If youôre lucky you can find 
a white version. Well, I thought, I shall take advantage of 
this willing weed. One year I collected masses of seed 
and planted them all round the garden. The result:  
nothing! This year I just let them get on with it and I have 
more, lovely, tall, blooming flowers than ever. 
 

Then there is chionodoxa. A beautiful small low growing 
bulb. If it likes you it will spread. If it doesnôt it will flower 
unwillingly in its first year and never reappear.  Perhaps 
the exception to prove the rule is myosotis: Forget-Me-
Not. If, like me, you would rather see no earth in your 
flower garden; but just plants, and preferably flowering 
ones, then be a friend to forget-me-not. Not only will 
they smother all available ground but when youôve had 
enough or they have died back they are so easy to 
remove and yet seed so readily that they will be there 
again next year to serve you.  
 

Finally, Delphinium, a particular favourite of mine. On 
one side of my garden it powers upwards with its 
fabulous glowing blue flowers to six feet or more and on 
the other side it simply withers and refuses to return. 
 

Soé the message is amazingly Darwinian. Plants, like 
all living species, will thrive where their needs match the 
environment. You have a choice:  find the plants that 
match your gardens ecology or change your gardenôs 
fundamental nature to meet the requirements of the 
plants. In my view, follow the path of least resistance 
and cultivate the plants that like what you got! 
 

Mr B (Chris Bertrand), candjbertrand@gmail.com 

Last month I wrote about campaign emails on particular 
issues and the different ways in which I try to deal with 
them. Another type of circular I often receive are those 
asking me to attend a particular debate or meeting.  
Whether or not I can may depend as much on my other 
diary commitments as anything and sometimes it is just not 
possible.  This month I thought it might be helpful if I set 
out the different demands on an MPs time within the 
House. It may also help to explain some emails that do the 
rounds suggesting that the attendance of MPs in the 
Chamber of the House is only high when debating issues 
relating to MPs themselves. Pictures are circulated which 
show an empty chamber when important topics such as 
welfare reforms or the child sex abuse enquiry are debated 
but a full chamber when MPs expenses are being 
discussed!  Every picture tells a story but not necessarily 
the whole story! Let me explain how it all works.  
 

Firstly there are two main debating chambers in the House 
of Commons ï the main Chamber and Westminster Hall. 
Debates in these two chambers take place at the same 
time so an MP cannot be at both. The main Chamber is 
where Government, back bench and opposition business is 
debated. In Westminster Hall there is a series of debates 
each day on issues put forward by individual MPs. I try to 
speak in debates where I am able and feel that I have a 
contribution to make. Analysis assessing the contribution to 
debates by individual MPs indicate that I have spoken in 
around 100 debates in the last year which, it says, is above 
average. Most debates last for several hours and the 
Chamber will be full at times and empty at times. When a 
debate is drawing to an end MPs are required to stop what 
they are doing to vote. At this time the Chamber will fill 
again as the MPs have to come from across the Estate to 
be in the lobby at the right time. So in just about any 
debate it will be possible to show pictures of times when 
the Chamber is full and when the Chamber is emptier. It 
depends on what time in the debate that the photo is taken.  
 

These debating Chambers are but a part of the other 
business in the Palace of Westminster. There will also be a 
series of committee meetings and All Party Parliamentary 
Groups. There are also many other meetings and events 
that take place.  I cannot list them all here but I hope this 
gives you a flavour of the range of activities going on and 
why it is not always possible for an MP to attend a 
particular debate or meeting. The inability to do so doesnôt 
reflect a lack of interest, simply conflicting time demands.  
 

* * * 
For more information, John Howellôs website is regularly 
updated and offers information on work in Westminster and 
in the constituency. The address: www.johnhowellmp.com.  
You can also follow him on twitter @johnhowellmp or on 
Facebook www.facebook.com/john.howellmp. 
 

Contact Details: -  
 

Email: howelljm@parliament.uk 
Phone:  Constituency Office - 01491 613072   
  Westminster Office ï 0207 219 6676 
 

Postal addresses: 
Constituency Office, PO Box 84, Watlington, OX49 5XD.   
 

Westminster Office, House of Commons, London, SW1A 
0AA 
 

If you would like to subscribe to his e-newsletter please e-

mail john.howell@oxfordshireconservatives.com. 
 

Excerpted from the mid-April 2018 Update. 

John Howell, MP Writesé 

mailto:candjbertrand@gmail.com
http://www.johnhowellmp.com
mailto:howelljm@parliament.uk
mailto:john.howell@oxfordshireconservatives.com
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If youôve walked along The Bridleway between South 
Stoke and Goring recently, youôve probably noticed the 
stylish new signs at Withymead Nature Reserve.  We 
thought you might like to know a little more about their 
genesis and what they herald for this special wild place 
on our doorstep. 
 

When your work, as an interpreter of landscapes, takes 
you as far afield as North Wales, the South Coast and 
the Scottish Highlands, itôs a welcome change to be in-
volved in a project close to home.  So I was delighted 
when Jenny Hedge, a Trustee of Anne Carpmael Chari-
table Trust, asked if I could help improve the way 
Withymead is presented to the general public. 
 

The brief was firstly to provide Withymead with an ap-
propriate visual identity; in other words to replace the 
tired, old, utilitarian black and white signs with some-
thing that looks right for a Nature Reserve.  Secondly we 
wanted to bring Withymeadôs fascinating stories to life 
for visitors: the special habitats and wildlife of an oasis 
of wildness by the Thames; how this example of a once 
common riverside landscape was formed; the history of 
Saunders Boatyard, thriving here in the late 19th century; 
and why Anne Carpmael set about conserving this dis-
tinctive place for nature.  It was also important to take 
the same approach at Little Meadow, Withymeadôs other 
haven by the Thames, near Gatehampton. 
 

The signs you see today represent the first phase of im-
provements.  The colour scheme reflects the environ-
ment: green and brown for habitat; blue for the river; 
white for the Loddon Lily, Withymeadôs signature spe-
cies.  A fresh writing style, using the Papyrus typeface, 
suggests the wildness and informality of nature.  The 
new Withymead logo symbolises all of this in a simple 
design, bringing an organic natural shape to all the sign-
age.  Altogether, we hope people will find this an attrac-
tive and informative set of materials.   
 

This project is a tangible step in the Trustôs goal of mak-
ing Withymead a more engaging and accessible place, 
so all can better share in the natural splendour of the 
reserve.  Over the next twelve months we aim to add a 
couple of interpretation panels within the reserve, dis-
creetly placed so as not to diminish the natural setting.  
They will illustrate the biodiversity of this landscape and 
its history as a busy boatyard.  We also intend to pro-
vide an improved visitor leaflet and map.   
 

Thanks are due to a number of people for helping to 
bring this to fruition.  Jenny Hedge made it possible by 
gaining project approval from the Trust and funding from 
local supporters: Goring Gap News, Gatehampton Trust, 

and Dorothy Holmes Charitable Trust, to all of whom we 
are extremely grateful.  In order to create the two beauti-
fully laid out information panels, we engaged the ser-
vices of experienced local designer Linda Francis of Lit-
tle Wittenham.  All the signage was manufactured to 
high standards by Oliver Signs in Burghfield.   
Withymeadôs Wardens, Roger Wyatt and Sue Morris 
helped greatly with advice, photography and installation. 

See below for this monthôs Withymeadôs spring and 
summer open days that started in April and run through 
the summer (see www.withymead.org for details).  
Come and enjoy the reserve for yourself. 
 

Ivor Coleman 

Telling The Story Of Withymead 

Withymead Open Days 
Loddon Lily Open Days  
and Cream Teas 
 

     Sunday 6th May 
     Sunday 13th May 
     Sunday 20th May 
     Sunday 27th May 

 

             2pm - 5pm 
 

Withymead Nature Reserve 
E:   info@withymead.org 
W: www.withymead.org 
T:   01491 872265 

http://www.withymead.org
mailto:info@withymead.org
http://www.withymead.org
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Citizens Advice Guides  
PIP Benefit Appeals To Success  

 

I have a long-term health condition but I recently had 
my Personal Independence Payment (PIP) reduced 
after a reassessment. I want to challenge the decision 
- where do I start? 
 

The first thing to try is the process known as "mandatory 
reconsideration", which involves asking the Department for 
Work and Pensions (DWP) to take a second look at your 
assessment decision. 
  

Youôll normally need to contact the DWP within a month of 
your assessment decision being issued, and itôs best to do 
so in writing. (Under some circumstances, you can ask for 
mandatory reconsideration up to 13 months after the date 
of your assessment decision.) 
 

Your letter should list all the reasons why you think your 
PIP award should not be reduced. Make sure that you pro-
vide evidence to back up each point you make, such as 
practical examples, medical records and supporting letters 
from specialists who are treating you. If you donôt have the 
required evidence yet, you can submit it separately at a 
later date.  
 

Once the DWP has looked again at 
your assessment decision, youôll 
receive a Mandatory Reconsidera-
tion Notice, which states whether 
your request has been successful 
or not. If it is successful, your origi-
nal award will be reinstated and 
your payments backdated. 
 

If you are unsuccessful, you could 
appeal against your assessment reconsideration by taking 
your case to tribunal. For help filling in the tribunal form 
and preparing for your hearing, contact Citizens Advice.  
 

Already in 2018 Citizens Advice South Oxfordshire and 
Vale has helped at least two clients to win appeals against 
the reduction or cessation of their PIP benefits. In one 
case a Henley client won her case at tribunal and had her 
benefits reinstated with a backdated lump sum to cover 
the stoppage period. In another case a Didcot client had 
his award increased to the enhanced rate of mobility and 
standard living allowance. 
 

For further information on subjects covered by Citizens 
Advice, visit www.citizensadvice.org.uk or telephone Ad-
viceline on 03 444 111 444 or drop in to your nearest Citi-
zens Advice. For locations and opening hours 
see www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-
vale 
 

Darius Halpern 
Oxfordshire South and Vale Citizens Advice Bureau 

Goring Neighbourhood Plan Consultation 

 

You can view the Goring Neighbourhood Plan and supporting docu-

ments, and make comments at www.southoxon.gov.uk/goring.  The 

consultation period is from Thursday 26 April until 5pm on Thursday 7 

June 2018.  Hard copies are also available to view at the Goring Li-

brary, Goring Parish Council offices, The Catherine Wheel pub and 

SODCôs offices (135 Eastern Avenue, Milton Park, Abingdon, OX14 

4SB) during usual opening hours.  After the SODC consultation, the 

plan will go to an Examiner for a final review, and then there will be a 

referendum with Goring parishioners, expected late this summer.  

  

Archaeology at Winterbrook 
 

Carl Champness (of Oxford Archaeology) will talk to 
The Wallingford Historical and Archaeological Society 
(TWHAS) about the 'Excavations of a multi-period site 
with Prehistoric and Early Saxon settlement in Winter-
brook, Wallingford'. 
 

The talk will discuss the 
preliminary results and 
finds from excavations un-
dertaken over summer 
2017 at Winterbrook, Wall-
ingford. The work was un-
dertaken as part of a pro-
posed 2ha housing devel-
opment that produced a 
series of settlement enclo-
sures, round houses and 
burial remains. An unex-

pected discovery of ten burials were also made during 
the excavation, along the length of a boundary ditch, 
which shared a similar alignment to a Bronze Age / ear-
ly Iron Age enclosure. Some of the burials were poorly 
preserved, but the better preserved ones indicated an 
unusual range of burial positions including crouched, 
prone and on their sides. The lack of grave goods, the 
location, the nature and position of the burials, may in-
dicate deviant or execution burials.  
 

The settlement appears to form part of a much larger 
prehistoric settlement that continued to the west for 
some distance and headed towards Slade End Farm. 
Iron Age activity was previously considered sparse 
within Wallingford, until the results of this, and the near-
by excavation at Slade End Farm becomes more widely 
known. 
 

Carl Champness joined Oxford Archaeology in 2004. 
He has worked on many large infrastructure projects, 
including High Speed 1, Framework Archaeology, M25, 
Crossrail and Thameslink. Carl has also been lead geo-
archaeologist for several nationally important early pre-
historic wetland sites in London, Carlisle and East Sus-
sex, and he actively promotes archaeological outreach 
through public talks, articles and open days.  
 

This talk will be held on Wednesday 9th May, 7.45 for 
8pm, at St Maryôs Church, Wallingford.  
 

Visitors (Ã4) are most welcome. 
 

Katharine Keats-Rohan  
www.twhas.org.uk 

http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
https://genienews.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f1b3c4e7ca9e78041a7974350&id=417671bc02&e=ff159cef7d
http://www.twhas.org.uk
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May News  
from the Woodcote Libraryé 

 

Are you starting to think about your summer holiday? 
Remember, we stock up to date travel guides right here. 
We also have language packs so you can brush up or even 
learn a new language before you go! 
 

 
 

We are lucky enough to still have regular visits on alternate 
Thursdays from our AGE UK computer buddy volunteer, 
Stella. She can provide all kinds of advice and assistance 
with getting online, choosing devices, setting up emails or 
giving advice about staying safe online. If you think that you 
could benefit from a free 30 minute appointment, then 

please contact the Library on 01491 
682323 or 
woodcote.library@oxfordshire.gov.uk 
 

Get ready for the most colourful day 
of the year! Elmer Day returns on 
Saturday 26th May 2018 and there 
will be hundreds of events happening 
across the country, turning the whole 
nation patchwork!  At Woodcote 

Library, between 10-12 am, children can come in and 
read Elmer stories, make their own Elmer Ears, play a 
game of Pin the Trunk on Elmer and make their very 
own model of Elmer to take home. There will also be a 
prize for the most colourfully dressed child on the day! 

See you then Ṱ 
 

Our popular Rhymetime sessions continue every Thursday 
in term time at 10am..(so not on 31

st
 May!) Do you think 

that you might like to become involved and lead a session? 
We are always happy to hear from you if you enjoy reading 
or singing along!  
 

The next meeting of our Adult Book Club on Monday 21
st
 

May at the usual time of 6pm. 
 

Finally, please remember that we will be closed for the 
Spring Bank Holidays on 7

th
 and 28

th
 May. 

 

New members are always most welcome. 
 

Joanne Green 
Library Manager, 01494 682323 
woodcote.library@oxfordshire.gov.uk 

STOP PRESS!!  After the sad previous can-
cellation due to snowy conditions, we are de-
lighted that the AGE UK Information Fair has 
been re-scheduled and is being held on Thurs-
day 17th May in the Library from 10-12am. New 
organisations are being scheduled to attend all 
the time ï so please contact the Library for up 
to date information and watch out for further 
updates/publicity. 

Library Opening Hours: 
  

 Monday  2.00pm - 7.30pm 
 Tuesday  2.00pm - 5.00pm 
 Wednesday  Closed 
 Thursday   9.30am - 12.30pm 
 Friday   9.30am - 12.30pm 
 Saturday  9.30am - 12.30pm 
 Sunday  Closed 
 24-hours renewal hotline: 0845 1202811- PIN required 

GAP Festival Horticultural Fest 
 

Joe Swift (BBC Gardenersô World, RHS Chelsea Flower 
Show presenter and gold medal winner) headlines a stel-
lar program of horticultural events at the GAP Festival 
(June 14th-18th). 
 

Joe will share his humorous and anecdote filled experienc-
es of Designing a Gold Medal Chelsea Garden on Friday 
15th June (12 noon, Festival Marquee, Gardiner Recrea-
tion Ground). Prepare to be in-
spired and entertained by the gar-
den designer, journalist and televi-
sion presenter but get in quick 
because tickets are limited and 
going fast!  Tickets are Ã20 and 
include admission to the follow up 
event Local Gardening Experts 
Gardenersô Question Time. A 
great value double whammy! 
 

Gardenersô Question Time (same venue 1.30pm - tickets 
Ã5 for this event only) will be a unique and fun filled oppor-
tunity to fire questions and submit photos or even plant 
samples to a panel of illustrious local experts chaired by 
Rob Jones (The Garden Design Company).  The distin-
guished team will include Jeremy Brudenell (Root One 
owner and star of stage, TV and film), Paul Barney (Edulis 
founder and specialist in rare plants), and Clare Hastings 
(passionate cottage gardener and author of óGardening 
Notes for a Late Bloomerô). 
 

Refreshments, plants sales, the opportunity to mingle with 
the expert panel and lots of horticultural treats will be on 
offer. And if thatôs not enough to get your sap rising, donôt 
forget Open Gardens on Sunday 17th too (Ã5 entry, all 
gardens). 
 

Tickets www.thegapfestival.org 

mailto:woodcote.library@oxfordshire.gov.uk
mailto:woodcote.library@oxfordshire.gov.uk
http://www.thegapfestival.org/


 

South Stoke Parish Newsletter  May 2018 

  
  

If interested in  
advertising in the  
South Stoke Parish  
Newsletter,  
please contact: 

  
  

 Jane Newton 
adverts@southstoke.org.uk 

mailto:adverts@southstoke.org.uk
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The Garden Tamers are members of the South 
Stoke Business Network 


